
229 North Central Ave Ste. 401
Glendale, CA 91203-3541

A message from the Board of Directors:
As the world begins to reopen after a di
cult and traumatic year, we are inspired by the 
resilient example of the young people of Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom. Along with all those 
in the Village, we are so grateful for your support and friendship. We have much to share 
about Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom’s recent accomplishments and exciting future. If you 
have not yet done so, now is an excellent time to join our cause. 
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Planned Giving
Will your legacy continue your commitment to the 
work of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam?
A bequest or a planned gift to AFNSWAS keeps 
your commitment.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam is a not-for-profit organization with 501(c)(3) status under the Internal 
Revenue  Service Code. We do not sell, trade, rent or otherwise disclose donor information. Our donor privacy policy is available 
on our website or by mail. O
cial registration and financial information of American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam may 
be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania 1-800-732-0999. Registration 
does not imply endorsement.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam
229 N. Central Ave Ste. 401 Glendale, CA 91203-3541

Phone: (818) 662-8883 Email: afnswas@oasisofpeace.org
 Donate: www.oasisofpeace.org/donate

https://www.facebook.com/oasisofpeaceNeveShalom 

The new CARES act allows for cash contributions to qualified charities such as AFNSWAS
to be deducted up to 100% of your adjusted gross income for the 2021 calendar year. 
The new CARES act allows all taxpayers to take a charitable deduction of up to $300, 
even if you do not itemize.

SPRING 2021 Newsletter

The school started its recruitment drive for new students at 
the beginning of 2021 with two virtual open-house days that 
were attended by thirty families. Significantly, children from 
the 6th grade helped explain how the school works and 
thoughtfully answered questions from prospective parents 
and students. Parents were able to visit the school in person; 
tours were arranged in capsules and took place on a day 
when the school was closed, to minimize contact.

The Primary School is an exceptional place. As you may already know, it is the first school in 
Israel where children learn together in Hebrew and Arabic, and models a successful bilingual, 
binational approach to education 
for equal numbers of Palestinian 
and Jewish children ages kinder-
garten through sixth grade. What 
you may not know is that 90% of 
the school’s students arrive from 
more than a dozen communities 
in the region to join the eligible 
children from the Village itself. 
As students return for in-person 
learning, the Primary School is also 
growing as a learning community.

Honoring the Rescuers

In early 2021, 
an upgrade to 
the Garden of 
Rescuers was 
completed. 
Among the 
improvements 
are a handrail for 
the stairs, gravel 
paths, a raised 
platform for 
the explanatory 
plaque, a stone 
dais for speakers, 
and benches for 
the audience.

Back to School - In Person!

In Memoriam: A Legacy of Peace
With sorrow for his passing and with 
enormous gratitude, we are pleased to 
announce that the late Hon. Sam Lewis, 
Ambassador to Israel and founding 
member of the US Institute for Peace, 
honored us with a bequest. His generous gift 
will do much to sustain the work of those in 
the Village for years to come. Sam visited 
the Village often, frequently in its earliest 
days and then when possible in later years.

Sam saw the true impact of small grass-
roots projects like ours and the outsize 
influence they can have. He saw the early 
Primary School changing the nature of 
Israeli schooling- slowly at first, and now 
with increasing speed. He saw the power 
of the School for Peace’s strategies 
to change the way Israelis and others 
understood human rights as a local, as well 

as national and in-
ternational, concern. 
He saw the increasing 
generational impact 
of all of the practical 
programs and skills 
that the schools were 
teaching.

Everyone involved with the Oasis of Peace 
has been inspired and uplifted by Sam 
throughout his life, and we all miss him. If 
you or a loved one is interested in naming 
the American Friends of Neve Shalom - 
Wahat al Salam in estate plans, please do 
not hesitate to contact us. It is a beautiful, 
comforting thing to know that one’s 
commitment to peace, justice, and equality 
can live on.



The Humanitarian Aid Project continues 
to deliver essential aid where it is most 
needed. In March, a delegation of doctors 
received permission to enter Gaza after 
being blocked from entry for a full year. 
Dr. Raed Haj Yahya, a member of the 
Village who volunteers with Physicians for 
Human Rights, was among the doctors 
who successfully set up mobile emergency 
rooms, treated thousands of patients, 
performed dozens of operations, and 
helped train local doctors living in Gaza. 
The medicines and masks generously 
purchased by Italian, American, and other 
friends from around the world reached 
Gaza, and our hope is to deliver even more 
aid with the next delegation in May. 

Throughout the pandemic, the School for Peace has 
kept up an impressive slate of University course col-
laborations and trainings for professionals ranging from 
lawyers to city planners to those in the entertainment 
industry. Even the arson attack which destroyed much 
of the main SFP building has not slowed them down in 
the slightest. The work of rebuilding has been taken as 
an opportunity to redesign the facilities of the SFP to 
further enhance programming - and we are proud to 
announce that approximately 75% of the needed re-
building funds have already been committed or pledged! 

Learning & Celebrating Rising From The Ashes Making Connections, Making Change

The reopening of the NADI youth group 
is consequential not only because of 
the leadership training for the Village’s 
youth and young adults, but also because 
of the opportunity to create lasting 
connections within and beyond the Village. 
Young people returned to the theater  
workshop group in February and now 
meet weekly to practice. The workshop will 
culminate in a production at the end of the 
year. Art activities were also organized in 
partnership with the Oasis Art Gallery. 

In March, the children celebrated Purim. In accordance 
with COVID regulations, each class celebrated the 
holiday in separate capsules. Currently, many students 
are observing Ramadan, and their teachers ensure 
these students are supported throughout this special 
period. Whether or not children are fasting during 
Ramadan, the Primary School also celebrates Girgian. 
This festival is celebrated halfway through the Muslim 
holy month to reward children for observing Ramadan, 
though all students participate in the festivities.

If you are able, please help the 
SFP reach their goal by June 
of this year. This funding will 
ensure that the SFP’s unique, 
ground-breaking trainings 
may continue to change lives 
across the region and the 
world. 

A Renewed Focus on Teacher Training
While school continued at a distance 
through 2020 and into early 2021, teacher 
training sessions continued over Zoom 
and focused both on online pedagogy 
as well as the unique bilingual, binational 
curriculum of the Primary School. As 

students and teachers make their 
way back to campus, the school’s 
administration is turning their focus 
to further updating and refining the 
curriculum, which has been shared with 
schools around the world. There has also 
been considerable energy spent attracting 
and hiring more teachers who are native 
Arabic speakers - each classroom always 
has a Hebrew-dominant and an Arabic-
dominant teacher, to best support stu-
dents in growing up bilingual. Although 
some trainings were paused due to the 
pandemic, as the school reopens, so too 
does its innovative teacher training.

Delivering Needed Aid

From our Purim celebration

Who’s Ready for Recess?!
Another cause for celebration during this 
period was the installation of a second 
piece of playground equipment. It has, 
unsurprisingly, proven quite popular with 
the children during breaktime. The American 
Friends continue to fundraise to complete a 
planned 5-piece playground. At the recent 
online Q&A event hosted by the Primary 
School, Vice Principal Reem Nashef noted 
that several children read the plaques on 
the playground and told her how special 
they felt knowing that people all over the 
world care about them.

In March, the Nadi conducted a three-day 
Superhero Camp for 4th-6th graders. The 
children found their inner superhuman 
strength, had outdoor exploration activ-
ities, cooked dinner in the woods, and 
watched a late-night movie together. 

A new counselor, Yuval Shunri, has joined 
the Nadi for six months to work with high 
school students. We look forward to 
updating you on all their activities 
through the summer months.

Newsletter - January - March 2021
INTRODUCTION BY SAMAH SALAIME, DIRECTOR OF
COMMUNICATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT
The first quarter of 2021 is behind us. In Israel, if not in other places, the COVID-

19 crisis seems to be passing. The country is still waiting for either a new government or new

elections.   In  the  Occupied  Territories,  Palestinians  are  preparing  for  their  first  national

election in over 16 years. The changes around us do not stop and we do not stop working in

Wahat al-Salam–Neve Shalom. We are initiating and promoting new projects that will make

our community and the world a better, quieter and fairer place.

I am writing this to you at the beginning of the month of Ramadan, with the good news that the

Education Ministry has now  lifted all restrictions from schools. :  Children will be able to learn

as usual; they will be able to hug, play and enjoy activities together. How we have missed this!

I am happy to share this newsletter with a summary of our work over the past three months. It

describes the re-opening of  the Nadi and updates from the Primary School,  the School  for

Peace,  the Spiritual  Center,  the Art Gallery and the Garden of  Rescuers.  And,  of course,  it

describes our efforts to meet the fundraising goal for rebuilding the School of Peace.

Wishing you all a happy, healthy, and joyful spring.

Best,

Samah Salaime

UPDATE ON REBUILDING THE SCHOOL FOR PEACE

FUNDRAISING TARGET: $329,354 by JUNE 30TH 2021
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A message from the Board of Directors:
As the world begins to reopen after a di
cult and traumatic year, we are inspired by the 
resilient example of the young people of Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom. Along with all those 
in the Village, we are so grateful for your support and friendship. We have much to share 
about Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom’s recent accomplishments and exciting future. If you 
have not yet done so, now is an excellent time to join our cause. 
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Planned Giving
Will your legacy continue your commitment to the 
work of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam?
A bequest or a planned gift to AFNSWAS keeps 
your commitment.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam is a not-for-profit organization with 501(c)(3) status under the Internal 
Revenue  Service Code. We do not sell, trade, rent or otherwise disclose donor information. Our donor privacy policy is available 
on our website or by mail. O
cial registration and financial information of American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam may 
be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania 1-800-732-0999. Registration 
does not imply endorsement.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam
229 N. Central Ave Ste. 401 Glendale, CA 91203-3541

Phone: (818) 662-8883 Email: afnswas@oasisofpeace.org
 Donate: www.oasisofpeace.org/donate

https://www.facebook.com/oasisofpeaceNeveShalom 

The new CARES act allows for cash contributions to qualified charities such as AFNSWAS
to be deducted up to 100% of your adjusted gross income for the 2021 calendar year. 
The new CARES act allows all taxpayers to take a charitable deduction of up to $300, 
even if you do not itemize.

SPRING 2021 Newsletter

The school started its recruitment drive for new students at 
the beginning of 2021 with two virtual open-house days that 
were attended by thirty families. Significantly, children from 
the 6th grade helped explain how the school works and 
thoughtfully answered questions from prospective parents 
and students. Parents were able to visit the school in person; 
tours were arranged in capsules and took place on a day 
when the school was closed, to minimize contact.

The Primary School is an exceptional place. As you may already know, it is the first school in 
Israel where children learn together in Hebrew and Arabic, and models a successful bilingual, 
binational approach to education 
for equal numbers of Palestinian 
and Jewish children ages kinder-
garten through sixth grade. What 
you may not know is that 90% of 
the school’s students arrive from 
more than a dozen communities 
in the region to join the eligible 
children from the Village itself. 
As students return for in-person 
learning, the Primary School is also 
growing as a learning community.

Honoring the Rescuers

In early 2021, 
an upgrade to 
the Garden of 
Rescuers was 
completed. 
Among the 
improvements 
are a handrail for 
the stairs, gravel 
paths, a raised 
platform for 
the explanatory 
plaque, a stone 
dais for speakers, 
and benches for 
the audience.

Back to School - In Person!

In Memoriam: A Legacy of Peace
With sorrow for his passing and with 
enormous gratitude, we are pleased to 
announce that the late Hon. Sam Lewis, 
Ambassador to Israel and founding 
member of the US Institute for Peace, 
honored us with a bequest. His generous gift 
will do much to sustain the work of those in 
the Village for years to come. Sam visited 
the Village often, frequently in its earliest 
days and then when possible in later years.

Sam saw the true impact of small grass-
roots projects like ours and the outsize 
influence they can have. He saw the early 
Primary School changing the nature of 
Israeli schooling- slowly at first, and now 
with increasing speed. He saw the power 
of the School for Peace’s strategies 
to change the way Israelis and others 
understood human rights as a local, as well 

as national and in-
ternational, concern. 
He saw the increasing 
generational impact 
of all of the practical 
programs and skills 
that the schools were 
teaching.

Everyone involved with the Oasis of Peace 
has been inspired and uplifted by Sam 
throughout his life, and we all miss him. If 
you or a loved one is interested in naming 
the American Friends of Neve Shalom - 
Wahat al Salam in estate plans, please do 
not hesitate to contact us. It is a beautiful, 
comforting thing to know that one’s 
commitment to peace, justice, and equality 
can live on.



229 North Central Ave Ste. 401
Glendale, CA 91203-3541

A message from the Board of Directors:
As the world begins to reopen after a di
cult and traumatic year, we are inspired by the 
resilient example of the young people of Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom. Along with all those 
in the Village, we are so grateful for your support and friendship. We have much to share 
about Wahat al Salam - Neve Shalom’s recent accomplishments and exciting future. If you 
have not yet done so, now is an excellent time to join our cause. 

BE
CA

US
E 

YO
U 

BE
LI

EV
E 

IN
 P

EA
CE

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage

PAID
Permit No. 409 
Jamestown, NY

Planned Giving
Will your legacy continue your commitment to the 
work of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam?
A bequest or a planned gift to AFNSWAS keeps 
your commitment.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam is a not-for-profit organization with 501(c)(3) status under the Internal 
Revenue  Service Code. We do not sell, trade, rent or otherwise disclose donor information. Our donor privacy policy is available 
on our website or by mail. O
cial registration and financial information of American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam may 
be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania 1-800-732-0999. Registration 
does not imply endorsement.

The American Friends of Neve Shalom/Wahat al-Salam
229 N. Central Ave Ste. 401 Glendale, CA 91203-3541

Phone: (818) 662-8883 Email: afnswas@oasisofpeace.org
 Donate: www.oasisofpeace.org/donate

https://www.facebook.com/oasisofpeaceNeveShalom 

The new CARES act allows for cash contributions to qualified charities such as AFNSWAS
to be deducted up to 100% of your adjusted gross income for the 2021 calendar year. 
The new CARES act allows all taxpayers to take a charitable deduction of up to $300, 
even if you do not itemize.

SPRING 2021 Newsletter

The school started its recruitment drive for new students at 
the beginning of 2021 with two virtual open-house days that 
were attended by thirty families. Significantly, children from 
the 6th grade helped explain how the school works and 
thoughtfully answered questions from prospective parents 
and students. Parents were able to visit the school in person; 
tours were arranged in capsules and took place on a day 
when the school was closed, to minimize contact.

The Primary School is an exceptional place. As you may already know, it is the first school in 
Israel where children learn together in Hebrew and Arabic, and models a successful bilingual, 
binational approach to education 
for equal numbers of Palestinian 
and Jewish children ages kinder-
garten through sixth grade. What 
you may not know is that 90% of 
the school’s students arrive from 
more than a dozen communities 
in the region to join the eligible 
children from the Village itself. 
As students return for in-person 
learning, the Primary School is also 
growing as a learning community.

Honoring the Rescuers

In early 2021, 
an upgrade to 
the Garden of 
Rescuers was 
completed. 
Among the 
improvements 
are a handrail for 
the stairs, gravel 
paths, a raised 
platform for 
the explanatory 
plaque, a stone 
dais for speakers, 
and benches for 
the audience.

Back to School - In Person!

In Memoriam: A Legacy of Peace
With sorrow for his passing and with 
enormous gratitude, we are pleased to 
announce that the late Hon. Sam Lewis, 
Ambassador to Israel and founding 
member of the US Institute for Peace, 
honored us with a bequest. His generous gift 
will do much to sustain the work of those in 
the Village for years to come. Sam visited 
the Village often, frequently in its earliest 
days and then when possible in later years.

Sam saw the true impact of small grass-
roots projects like ours and the outsize 
influence they can have. He saw the early 
Primary School changing the nature of 
Israeli schooling- slowly at first, and now 
with increasing speed. He saw the power 
of the School for Peace’s strategies 
to change the way Israelis and others 
understood human rights as a local, as well 

as national and in-
ternational, concern. 
He saw the increasing 
generational impact 
of all of the practical 
programs and skills 
that the schools were 
teaching.

Everyone involved with the Oasis of Peace 
has been inspired and uplifted by Sam 
throughout his life, and we all miss him. If 
you or a loved one is interested in naming 
the American Friends of Neve Shalom - 
Wahat al Salam in estate plans, please do 
not hesitate to contact us. It is a beautiful, 
comforting thing to know that one’s 
commitment to peace, justice, and equality 
can live on.




